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Welcome to Holy Family Parish! 
 

You are a stranger but once; you are a child of God, redeemed 

by our Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. We bid you welcome 

in His name. Through our loving and praying family may 

you find friendship, peace and serenity in His house. 

LOVE GOD ● LOVE OTHERS ● MAKE DISCIPLES 

 

Very Rev. Enrique Hernández .......... 414-332-9220 

Pastor                            

email: ............................... hernandeze@hfparish.org 

 

Rev. Andrew Infanger ........ 414-332-9220 ext 160 

Associate Pastor 

email:………………..……...…….infangera@hfparish.org 

 

Elizabeth Cleveland ........... 414-332-9220 ext 121 

Business Manager 

email:   ...............................clevelande@hfparish.org 

 

Amy Kern ........................... 414-332-8175 ext 200 

Parish School Principal 

email: .............................. kerna@hfparishschool.org 
 
 

Caitlin Raether….. .............. 414-332-9220 ext 133 

High School Youth Minister 

email: ..................................... craether@strobert.org 

 

Donna Shriner ................. 414-332-1164 ext 3045 

RCIA/Coordinator of Adult Confirmation 

email: ..................................... dshriner@strobert.org 

 

Larry Theiss…………….……….414-332-9220 ext 140 

Director of Liturgy & Music 

email: ........................................ theissl@hfparish.org 

 

 

Kerstein Center - Parish Offices .......414-332-9220 

4825 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217-6013 

Parish email: ...........................holyfam@hfparish.org 

Carolyn Sanger, Parish Secretary ....................  ext 120 

email: .......................................... sangerc@hfparish.org 

 

Parish School Office ..........................414-332-8175 

4849 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217 

Sue Riedijk, Secretary ....... riedijks@hfparishschool.org 

  

Religious Education Center ............. 414-332-8156 

4849 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217 

email: ............................................ hfreled@hfparish.org 

Betsy Deakin, Religious Ed. Coordinator ......... ext 231 

email: .......................................... deakinb@hfparish.org 

 

High School Youth Ministry .............. 414-332-9220 

email:………………………………...sanchezm@hfparish.org 

Mary Grace Sanchez, Ministry Assistant .......... ext 151 

 

Deacon Mike Dunn ……………..dunnm@hfparish.org 

Deacon Jon Gabik………………....gabikj@hfparish.org 

 

Katie Kasper Trustee…………………….414-899-6000 

Email…………………….…….katiekasper87@gmail.com 

Bob Roenitz Trustee ........................ 414-962-6709 

email: ............................................. rroenitz@wi.rr.com 

   



MASS INTENTIONS 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH   2 WHITEFISH BAY, WI 

Monday —  Jan 16 Weekday  

Heb 5:1-10/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4/Mk 2:18-22 

   . 

Tuesday —  Jan 17 St. Anthony    

Heb 6:10-20/Ps 111:1-2, 4-5, 9 and 10c/Mk 2:23-28 

 *8:15 am †Holly Helf  

       by Barbara Gallagher & Jim Weisner 

 

Wednesday — Jan 18 Weekday  

Heb 7:1-3, 15-17/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4/Mk 3:1-6 

 *8:15 am †Holly Helf by Enes Family  

 

Thursday — Jan 19 Weekday    

Heb 7:25—8:6/Ps 40:7-8a, 8b-9, 10, 17/Mk 3:7-12  

  *7:00 am †Roy Binder by Ted & Jeanne Fleagle  

Friday — Jan 20 St. Fabian & St. Sebastian   

Heb 8:6-13/Ps 85:8 and 10, 11-12, 13-14/Mk 3:13-19 

  *7:00 am †Alida Yazbek by Penny Kelsey 

 

Saturday — Jan 21 St. Agnes  

Heb 9:2-3, 11-14/Ps 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9/Mk 3:20-21 

 4:30 pm Health of John Liu by the Liu Family 

 

Sunday — Jan 22 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time    

Is 8:23—9:3/Ps 27:1,4, 13-14 (1a)/1 Cor 1:10-13, 17/Mt 

4:12-23 or 4:12-17  

 8:00 am In memory of Philip & Marion Behling 

       by Phil & Liz Behling  

 10:30 am People of Holy Family 

 

PARISH NEWS AND NOTES 

�� 5th Sunday Collection - The Missionaries of the Real Presence, contemplative lay missionaries focused on renewal 

of parish life in poor urban areas, will be the recipient of our January Fifth Sunday outreach. The missionaries 

operate out of St. Catherine's Parish, running a hospitality house, engaging in street evangelization and door to 

door ministry, and offering religious instruction to those interested in the Catholic faith. Find more about the 

Missionaries of the Real Presence on their website at www.realpresencemissionaries.org 

 

�� Old Palm Collection! - The Religious Education program is collecting old palms now through February 5th.  We will 

be burning the palms on Sunday February 12.  Collection baskets will be located in the back of the church and the 

Religious Education/School office. 

 

�� Holy Family Book Club - Our next Holy Family Book Club meeting will be at 7pm on Wednesday, January 18, in the 

Kerstein Center library.  We will be doing something different -  everyone is asked to bring in your favorite cookbook 

and/or cherished recipe and tell the group why it is so special to you. You are asked not to bring samples, just 

books and/or recipes. All are welcome.  As always, please use the church office entrance. 

 

�� Spiritual Adoption - Mother Teresa said “It is a poverty to decide that a child must die so that you may live as you 

wish.” Find more of Mother Teresa's wisdom on the sacredness of life at www.marchforlife.org/mother-teresa-

favorite-quotes. 

 

�� Ladies of Charity - Thank you for your generous donations to the Ladies of Charity Clothing Center.  With your help 

we collected close to 100 winter items for children in need.  This year we provided clothes to 530 children.  Your 

donations are truly a blessing.  For more information about the Clothing Center or becoming a member of Ladies of 

Charity, please contact Kathleen Valusek at kvalusix@gmail.com. 

 

�� Auction Invitations - The biggest event of the year is coming up on February 11th!   The Holy Family Auction, 

Dinner and Dance invitations are available in the school and religious ed offices, parish office, and in the back of 

church. Or, you can register for the event at www.hfauction23.givesmart.com.  If you would prefer to have one 

mailed to you, please contact brienzak@hfparishschool.org. 

 

�� Thank you! - The Prayer & Worship Committee along with the Cub Scouts want to recognize and thank our donors 

for poinsettias to decorate the church so beautifully this Christmas season. Many of these donations were 

memorials for loved ones. All the memorial poinsettias have been placed on a table near the front doors of church. 

They are tagged with the names of those memorialized. Donors are welcome to pick up the plants if they wish or 

simply remove the tag and leave the plant behind. 



JANUARY 15, 2023   3 SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Hello dear brothers and sisters, 

 

On Saturday, January 21st, we will celebrate the Feast of Saint Agnes. St. Agnes died about 

305. Historical accounts vary about the birth, life and manner of death of Agnes but 

generally it is recounted that, in order to preserve her virginity, she was martyred at a very 

young age, probably 12. Venerated in the Roman Canon, along with 6 other women 

(Felicity, Perpetua, Agatha, Lucy, Cecilia, and Anastasia) St. Agnes had made a personal 

vow of perpetual virginity and claimed Jesus as her only Spouse. However, many men were 

attracted to her and were angered at her refusal to marry them. Eventually, she was 

exposed as a Christian to the government and went joyfully to her martyrdom. Her body lies 

in Rome under the altar in St. Agnes Outside the Walls, while her skull is preserved in 

another Roman church - St. Agnes in Agony in the Piazza Navona. Because of the similarity 

of her name to the Latin for "lamb" (agnus), the lamb has been St. Agnes' symbol since the 

6th century. On the feast day, the Trappist fathers of the Monastery of Tre Fontane (near Saint Paul's Basilica) provide 

two lambs from their sheepfold to the Benedictine nuns of Saint Cecilia. The lambs are brought to Saint Agnes' Basilica 

wearing crowns, lying in "baskets decorated with red and white flowers and red and white ribbons - red for martyrdom, 

white for purity. The two lambs are blessed by the Pope on the Feast of Saint Agnes. On Holy Thursday, these lambs 

are shorn, and their wool is used to create the pallium worn by each metropolitan Archbishop. 

  

Probably you have noticed that when the archbishop celebrates Mass, he wears a pallium. The Pallium is a scarf, or 

stole-like vestment that is worn over the chasuble It is about two inches wide, and it rests on the shoulders, with 

pendants or lappets that hang about 12 inches in the front and the back. When viewed from the front or the back, the 

pallium resembles the letter “Y.” It is white, with six black crosses. Three of those crosses, the ones on the front, back 

and left shoulder, are ornamented with a gold pin, symbolizing the three nails of Christ’s crucifixion.  In addition, each 

of the pendants that hang in front and back are tipped with black satin, resembling the hoof of a lamb; thus the 

imagery being that of the archbishop, the chief shepherd of the diocese, carrying a lamb on his shoulders, in imitation 

of Christ the Good Shepherd. Originally, the pallium was worn only by the pope. The pope now gives it to metropolitan 

archbishops as a sign of their unity with him. Pope Benedict XVI said to the new Archbishops that the lamb’s wool of 

the pallium “is meant to represent the lost, sick, or weak sheep which the shepherd places on his shoulders and 

carries to the waters of life” and reminds bishops to “be shepherds for unity and in unity - and that it is only in the unity 

represented by Peter that we truly lead people to Christ.” 

  

Saint Agnes, Pray for us! 

  

Fr. Enrique 

This week we’re  

praying for the 

Burfeind family 

�� Invitation from St. Eugene - The Holy Brewer Social Event is returning to St. Eugene’s on Saturday, January 

28th, 2023.  There will be homemade wine from Fr. Mark Payne, and many varieties of home brew from the Holy 

Brewers. There will also be snacks and food (two tacos and either rice or beans from a food truck as part of your 

ticket). The event will begin after 4:30 pm Mass (around 5:45 pm). The price of a ticket: Presale = $35, and at the 

door = $40. This has been a fun time as a community together, tasting good wine and beer along with delicious 

food. Questions, please contact: Pete Weingarten at 414-704-4701 or Paul Fleisch at fleisch@muhs.edu  

 

�� Save the date! - Trivia Night, February 25, is open for reservations. Reserve your table, $170 by February 11 

deadline. Individual reservation is $20. Contact Nancy: nvrbal@gmail.com or 414-421-0504. Sponsored by St. 

Vincent de Paul. 

 

�� Bulletin deadline - The regular bulletin deadline is noon on Monday for the following Sunday’s bulletin.  Please 

send bulletin information to holyfam@hfparish.org. 
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We Deliver • 414-962-5555

106 West Silver Spring Drive

I N V E S T M E N T  A D V I S O R S

SPECTRUM
SM

Matthew P. Demet
CEBS®, CRC®, AIF®, CPFA™ Partner|
Senior Vice President-Business Development

262-643-4907
mdemet@spectruminvestor.com

401(k)  & Wealth Management

www.spectruminvestor.com 
8 0 0 - 2 4 2 - 4 7 3 5

Proud supporter of Holy Family!

Culver’s of Shorewood
1325 E. Capitol Drive 
Open Daily 10am - 10pm 

Try Shorewood’s Best Fish Fry! 
962-4444

 Jelacic 
        FUNERAL HOME
Experts at Services all in Church

466-2134
Mark Jelacic, Parish Member

Call today to  
learn about  

current  
availability!

Life Plan Community
414-224-9700

milwaukeecatholichome.org

Pam Dowling • 414.831.1320
5225 N. Ironwood Rd. 

Suite 202 • Glendale, WI
Helping Families Become Debt-Free & Financially Independent

M Aesthetics 
412 E. Silver Spring Dr., Suite 104 • Whitefish Bay 

(Located inside Enliven)

EMME O’LEARY, MD 

medical aesthetics

BOTOX | FILLER | MICRONEEDLING 
CHEMICAL PEELS | IVs | SKINCARE

Fashionable Eyewear  
Eye Exams  

Contact Lenses 

414-964-3125 
Brian McGinley O.D. 
Camthu Pham O.D. 

Parish Members  

 2567 N Downer Ave. 
optixondowner.com 

Located in the Bay since 1915

964-3800
Open Sunday for Brunch

Corner E. Henry Clay and N. Lake Drive

 Parish 
Member 3601 North Oakland Avenue 

Shorewood, WI 53211 
414-961-1812 

www.northshorefuneral.com

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.               414-471-8565

Specializing In Stamped Concrete & Driveways

5944 N. Kent Ave. • Whitefish Bay • 414-777-3700

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
Janet Axtell

 
jaxtell@4LPi.com

(800) 950-9952 x2539

The Nurturing Nook Inc. was created to provide a small, warm, inviting and
safe home-like atmosphere. We offer an educationally enriching and
developmentally appropriate environment for your child to grow and
develop to his or her potential. Providing quality childcare since 1989

GENERATIONS
2330 N Prospect Ave Milwaukee  |  414.220.8494

GLENDALE
4425 N Port Washington Rd Glendale  |  414.961.1482

RIVER POINT
8647 N Port Washington Rd Fox Point  |  414.352.6115
www.thenurturingnook.com


